
GTCA Board Meeting Minutes

February 13th, 2013

Meeting Held at Debbie de Forest’s Home

· Call Meeting to Order 
· Ryan called meeting to order at 6:30 PM
· Members Present
· Board of Directors – Ryan Ellison, Jim Davis, Kristin Stinson, Debbie de Forest, EJ Paas, and Brad Siek
· DRC – Alex Hamman, Dan Lyndrup, Donna Fata
· Absent – Lynn Schrader (vacation)
· Financial Update 
· Kristin presented the Balance Sheet, Accounts Receivable, and Accounts Payable to the Board for review and discussion.
· Balance Sheet – Showed $6,991.00 Total Assets
· Accounts Receivable – Showed $11,642.00 owed by residents
· Accounts Payable – None at this time. One more payment to be made on snow plowing ($2,500) and one more trash invoice ($1,200) to pay for fiscal year 2012 (March).
· Kristin advised that letters went out to residents regarding past due amounts. Trash will be shut off for those who do not pay their dues owed per the notices just sent out. Discussion went to collections of assessments. Tabled until later in the meeting. 
· Ryan advised that he negotiated with Josh from Commercial Bank regarding the past dues owed on the bank owned lots in 2012. The agreed upon amount was $630.00. The Board approved this amount. Ayes: 6, Nays: 0. Kristin will write a letter to the bank showing $630.00 as the amount the bank owes to close out their account and we can pick up our check.
· The Board discussed the possibility of switching banks. After discussion, the Board agreed to stay with Commercial Bank. Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.
· Collections and Delinquency Policy 
 
· Jim presented the policy to the Board for review and discussion. This policy was reviewed and edited by our Attorney prior to the meeting. The Board discussed the timelines for the following: late letter and fees charged, suspending trash and voting rights letter, pre-lien letter, filing of lien, and collections. The Board agreed on timelines and Jim will send the revised policy to Board members via e-mail for vote. A motion was made to vote on the revised policy via e-mail. It was seconded.
· The Board passed the revised Collections and Delinquency Policy via e-mail on February 15th, 2013. Ayes: 6, Nays: 0. Policy is adopted.
· Collection Agency 
· Ryan distributed a handout to the Board from NCSPlus Incorporated explaining their procedures. Ryan also briefed the Board about his phone discussions with the agency. We would have to pay $555.00 up front which would cover 25 accounts that don’t expire and a $55.00 set-up fee. We would have to pay $55.00/Year after that and purchase more accounts once the 25 accounts have been used up for successful collections. We feel that the 25 accounts would last us several years. The delinquent money would come direct to us and we can monitor progress on accounts through a web portal.  
· A motion was made and was seconded to vote on approval to hire NCSPlus Incorporated as our collection agency. Ayes: 6, Nays: 0. Motion passes to hire NCSPlus Incorporated.
· Road Repair Budgets 
· Ryan presented budgets to the Board for Removal of White Ridge and replacement with a 2” base coat, as well as, removal and replacement with a 2” base coat of the North end of Mid Timbers and tying into High Timbers. Total budget for these two areas was $51,270.00.
· Budget, Dues, Assessment
· Jim presented the budget to the Board for review and discussion. The Board reviewed the budget and discussion immediately went to amount for dues and an additional assessment. After reviewing the road repair budget, the Board deemed it necessary to levy an additional assessment for the 2013 fiscal year. A lengthy discussion ensued about different amounts for the assessment, should we raise annual dues also, etc. The Board finally decided to vote on leaving annual dues the same and levy an additional assessment in the amounts of $120.00 for developed, $60.00 for undeveloped, $60.00 for developed Harlow Road, and $15.00 undeveloped Harlow road. A motion was made and seconded to vote on this scenario.
· The Board approved the annual dues remaining the same for 2013 and the additional assessment in the above amounts. Ayes: 4, Nays: 2.
· By-Law Amendment 
· Jim presented the need to draw up an amendment and put it out to a vote of residents by June. Need to update several sections of our By-Laws and update the maps to show 53 acres of common area instead of future developed lots. Jim to contact Nederveld Associates regarding re-surveying and re-drawing our master subdivision plan. Further amendment discussion was tabled until next meeting.
· DRC Update 
· Alex advised the Board that no new requests have been made to the DRC by any residents. Alex also advised the Board that he has written up some basic rules and regulations FAQ’s regarding the DRC that he would like to distribute to residents. This document answers basic questions for the most common requests such as tree removal, sheds, fences, pools, etc. This document will be emailed to residents and/or sent out with the newsletter in March.
· Newsletter 
· Jim advised that a newsletter will go out to residents the first part of March.
· Other
· Tour de Donut – Board voted to allow the event in the sub-division with some restrictions such as a person at each speed bump warning riders. Ayes: 5, Nays: 1
· Member Directory – Updated by Jim to include new lot owners and new home owners. Will be put on the website.
· Garage Sale Weekend – May 16, 17, 18
· Light at Saterlee entrance sign – Brad will get quotes
· Next Meeting
· Wednesday, March 20, 2013
· Time: 7:00 PM
· Location: Lynn’s house
· Adjourn 
· Ryan motioned and it was seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8:42 PM
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